STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
On Monday 11th May 2015.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Martin Shaw, Shelley Stubbs, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Jim Heath, Rozanna Nixon, Alastair Kelcher, Stephen Cotton, Ian Meadows, Irfan Razvi, Richard Webb, Judy Lea, Mike Cody, Clive Marchant, Stephen Marshall, Carolyn Parker.
1. APOLOGIES
Jeanette Barnes, Rebecca Woods, Delia Cliffe, Sarah Edge, Steven Burge.
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISINGS
Carolyn Parker asked about the Paediatric workshops and Stewart Townsend advised that an email had been sent out earlier that day advertising the event. This event carries 7 CET points.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Rebecca Woods was not present therefore no report given.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe was not present therefore no report given.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Irfan Razvi advised that the Royal College of Ophthalmologists has launched a consultation on draft guidance for commissioning glaucoma services we had a few days to come up with a response which Irfan has compiled. Irfan mentioned that they want optometrists to have a college diploma to do the work which they are already doing. It is not for repeat measures but for referral refinement. Irfan has advised them that a degree in optometry with additional training should be sufficient and have invited them to look at the services provided in Staffordshire.

Stewart Townsend advised that the AGM will be held on 16th June at Stone House Hotel. Speakers on the night are, Stewart Townsend, Richard Knight from LOCSU talking about LOC companies, and Delia Cliffe giving an Area Team perspective. 
Stewart advised that we need to look at changing the constitution as it has been pointed out that there should be a right to proxy and postal votes. Our constitution is out of date as it states that you must attend the AGM to vote. Stewart will put a proposal forward to the AGM, to allow proxy voting from 2016.
Stewart mentioned that it was Carolyn Parker’s last committee meeting as she is standing down. He thanked her for all her hard work on the committee in the past.

Shelley Stubbs gave a LEHN update where she advised she had recently attended an LPN assembly. The London LPN chair has done an eye health needs assessment for all of the London Boroughs and it is now been put together to form a London Vision Strategy which is about to be published. We have now got an eye health needs assessment funded and there will be a meeting soon to discuss.
7.  SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYE CARE SERVICES

Mark McCracken mentioned that Stafford & Cannock GRR is going live on 1st June and PEATS on 1st July. Irfan Razvi and Mark have finalised what they want in the GRR pathway. PEATS will take longer as the CCG are requesting a central hub plus a clinical triage. We have received 6 volunteers for the clinical triage.

Mark advised that Sub-Contractor requirements need to be completed by the end of the month for those in Stafford & Cannock Chase CCG areas intending to participate in the PEATS, GRR or Paediatric schemes.
Mark mentioned that East Staffs PEATS is still at an early stage, but the GPs are all supportive of the scheme.  
Mike Cody asked is there any way that referrals could be made to a CLO for certain conditions as they are primed to do this work. Shelley advised that as it is based on the current model and there are certain conditions included this means that at this time the CLOs could not become involved. Stewart Townsend advised that this could be a recommendation we give after the 18 month pilot.
8. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Stewart Townsend advised LOCSU is looking at a data repository for a National picture which can be used to show commissioners what is happening out there.
There is a wider LOCSU response to the payment system and tenders of companies going forward.

9. ABDO REPORT
Clive Marchant and Mike Cody were present but had no further update.
10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 14th September 2015 full committee meeting and Monday 13th July 2015 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman
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